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Safety Drills  

As you know, health and safety 
is of utmost priority at our 
school.  At Woolgrove we have 
procedures in place in case of 
an unexpected event to ensure 
that everyone knows what to 

do.  We have termly fire drills (evacuation) with 
both children and adults. We also have 
procedures for invacuations/lockdowns which are 
practised termly by the adults, but not the 
children.   
 
I am aware that there has been recent publicity 
around Martyn's Law and I wanted to reassure 
you that, as with all schools, we have procedures 
in place to maintain safety in case of 
emergency.  We have been informed that new 
updated guidance will be shared in the months 

ahead and we will of course implement that once 
received.  Any questions please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 

 

Flu Vaccinations  

The School Nursing Team 

came on September 15th & 

17th to administer the flu 

vaccinations.  The children 

managed this very well with 

patience, support and gentle 

encouragement from all 

involved.   

 

Please read the attached letter from the Director 
of Public Health at Hertfordshire County Council 
about vaccinations and important public health 
advice. 

Transport and the School Run 

We have seen an uplift in the number of vehicles 
arriving on site this year and the safety of our 
children is paramount.  All staff in the Transport 
Team are there to help a smooth transition and 
are wearing pink Hi-Vis so that you can identify 
them easily.  If you are dropping/collecting your 
child, please be guided by the transport team and 
direct any questions to them.   

More than two weeks in already, the children have all been settling in well to their new environments 

and we are enjoying this last spot of summer sunshine. We have some exciting updates and 

developments to tell you all about.  Please find below all the information that I hope you will find 

useful.  As always, please feel free to contact the school office if you would like to speak to us further.  

 Health & Safety 

Please adhere to the following 

✓ Strict 5mph speed limit at ALL TIMES 

including when entering and leaving the site 

✓No mobile phones while driving 

This is both extremely dangerous and against the law 

✓Beware the Greenway Right of Way 

Pedestrians and cyclists can suddenly appear just 
before the school entrance – please slow down! 

✓Beware the zebra crossing  

Slow down and stop around the first bend and allow 
pedestrians to cross 

✓Please stay in your vehicle with your child  

When parked on the playground or main car park – 
the class teams will come to you. Blue Class Parents 
may park in the layby and walk children to the gate. 

✓ Close all pedestrian gates behind you  

Please keep the paths safe for others when walking in, 
or down from the overflow car park  

✓Staff are directed to empty car park vehicles first 

followed by the playground and reception area.  This 
enables the traffic to move from the car park  

✓Gates close by 9am and 3pm (2pm Friday) 

Ensure you arrive promptly ahead of the gates closing, 
thus reducing back log and congestion on Pryor Way 
 

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
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DSPL 1 Weekly Information 

 

Please find a link here to the 

latest information for 

Parents/Carers. 

 

Parents’ Consultation Evenings 

Our Parents’ 
Evenings will take 
place on  

Tuesday 4th and 
Wednesday 5th 
November.  
Details of how to 
sign up will be shared with you in the coming 
weeks.  

 Friends of Woolgrove (FoW) 

Our first FoW meeting of this year will 

be held in the Meeting Room at 

Woolgrove, Wednesday 8th October at 9.30am.  

The Friends are an 

excellent way to meet 

other Parents/Carers, as 

well as raising important 

funds for the school.  If 

you are able to offer 

your help, or require 

further information we would be delighted to see 

you at the Meeting.  We have super biscuits and 

enough tea to sink a ship, so please come along! 

Safeguarding Partnership 
 

     

Woolgrove School is part of Operation 
Encompass. Operation Encompass is a national 
police and education early intervention 
safeguarding partnership which supports children 
and young people who experience Domestic 
Violence and Abuse and which is in place in every 
police force in England and Wales. Children were 
recognised as victims of domestic abuse in their 
own right in the 2021 Domestic Abuse Act. 
Operation Encompass means that the police will 
share information with a key adult at our school 
about all police attended Domestic Abuse 
incidents which involve any of our children PRIOR 
to the start of the next school day.  

 

Events for the term 

Please see a list of events 

and activities coming up 

this term.  You will be 

given more information 

about each event in due course. Watch this 

space!  Please note the Inset Day on Monday 3rd 

November, school will be closed on that day.  

 

Kind regards,  

 

Lisa Hall,  

Head Teacher 

 

The key adult for Woolgrove School is: 

Richard Pritchard, Deputy headteacher, DSL 

(Designated Safeguarding Lead) 

https://tinyurl.com/mw6baey7
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